
Northern Beaches Council.
Attn Jordan Davies

I’m writing to lodge an objection to the development application for 20 Curban St Balgowlah Heights (Application No. 
DA2019/1311)

We are located directly behind 20 Curban St (at 22 Dobroyd Rd) and have recently received the proposed development 
notification. We purchased our property in November 2016 and built a new house. Our motivation to purchase was largely 
because of the amazing district views afforded by the property and the fact that they wouldn’t be built-out as the house 
immediately in front was already a two storey house.

Our issue with the development, as is currently proposed, is the height. Whilst not being able to exactly work out the 
increase in height (as the RL of the existing roof line is not on the plan) I have estimated the addition of a 3rd storey will 
increase the roofline by close to 2 metres with a total build height of 10 metres (some 1.5m over council requirements of a 
maximum of 8.5 metres).

The increase in height will totally remove the outlook from our downstairs area and seriously impact the outlook from our 
balcony (particularly as the additional 3rd storey of the development is located directly in front of our living area and 
balcony).

I note the Statement of Environmental Effects (produced by Watermark Planning) justifies the development (and its 
impact on our views) by referencing two elements;

1. The additional 3rd storey being offset to allow viewing corridors 
2. Extensive existing vegetation interrupting current views and current views are limited. (refer items 3.4.3 and Figure 

6)

In regard to Item 1: our view is framed by mature trees on the west and east side of the property (with the west side 
simply filtering the views) and the proposed 3rd storey addition is in between so it will significantly remove the northern 
view from our property.

In regard to Item 2: The existing vegetation (bamboo) interrupts and restricts current views. This is true and we have been 
complaining since August this year for the bamboo to be maintained at a height that provides privacy for our neighbours 
WITHOUT impacting our views. Whilst this was agreed by the owners of 20 Curban St, they have avoided doing the work 
that was agreed…so our views should be significantly more than what they currently are.

Note: that I have included email correspondence to the owners of 20 Curban St in regard to the existing bamboo that has 
not been maintained and is significantly restricting views and sunlight into our backyard (I would appreciate if the content 
of the emails is kept confidential). I have also included photos (that I merged myself) of our view before the bamboo 
blocked our outlook and the current view.

We are not against the development per se but rather the height it’s being developed to and have communicated that to 
the Gains on a number of occasions.

Helen Kealy
Owner
22 Dobroyd Rd Balgowlah Heights
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Views from balcony as hedge starting to impact outlook



Views of Overgrown bamboo hedge (3/12/19)


